

Tse Alnaozti'i' Chapter
May Regular Chapter Meeting Minutes
by Teleconference & In Person Limit of 25 persons
May 15, 2022
1 p.m.

I. CALL MEETING TO ORDER

Meeting called to order at 1:11 p.m. by President Haskie

II. ROLL CALL

Roll Call of Officials

President: Jeanne Haskie- PRESENT

Vice-President: Gerald Henderson- PRESENT

Secretary/Treasurer: Jourdan Washburn- PRESENT

Grazing Officer: Alonzo Cohoe- PRESENT

Council Delegate: Amber Crotty- PRESENT- Via Teleconference Line

Roll Call of Audience:

5 REGISTERED VOTERS- IN PERSON

4 REGISTERED VOTERS- VIA ZOOM TELECOMMUNICATIONS

III. INVOCATION

Invocation given by Vice-President Henderson.

IV. REVIEW AND APPROVAL OF THE AGENDA

Motion by Gerald Henderson Second by Edward Smith

Secretary/Treasurer Washburn read standing agenda into record.

President Haskie: One request was made, to move Guest Speaker Kevin Mitchell before reading of the minutes. Motioning party okay with that?

Memberships vote 8 (7 in person and 1 online) in favor, 0 opposed and 2 (2 in person and 0 online) abstained to accept the agenda and amendment.

V. GUEST SPEAKER(S)

1. Kevin Mitchell- New Mexico State Representative Candidate

Kevin Mitchell: Introduced himself, making his second round to announce, he is still running for the district 5 New Mexico State Representative. I am currently a Gallup McKinley County School Board Member. Been on the board for the past 11 years. Fortunately, I have brought home many wins and funding to our district. With our impact aid money, we helped CCSD for their children to receive their aide at 100%. At the last meeting, when Mr. Nelson Begay said, that Sanostee is in the back country and forgotten. To me, that's unacceptable. No community should be left out or forgotten. I am a true believe in equality and equity. This can all be done with communication and collaboration. I collaborate well with all. I will be more than happy to do that with Sanostee Chapter. I looked over your Capital Outlay projects and nothing was met. That is unacceptable. From the last presentation, each Representative is given an amount of money from the Governor, to be issued out to the Chapters they represent. I will not settle for what is just given. There is legislation out there that can be done. Get more funding into our communities. Especially those that have been going without for so long. I truly stand on that, that's what I fought for in Gallup McKinley. That's the requirements the State sets, this is how big your school will be, this is your money and that's all you're getting. Today, we are no longer having the State how to build our schools. It's bigger and better.

At this time, I continue to ask for full support of Sanostee. For me to be your servant and go to work for you. We need to reach out to all your community members and they need to vote, their voices need to be heard, so the State can see. Treat it like the Chapter elections. Not enough come and vote. Get your community members to vote. Vote June 7th and vote for Kevin Mitchell for your next District 5 representative.

Raphael Martin: Introduced himself. He is from Pinedale. I am apart of Mr. Mitchell's team. I used to be the Chapter President for over 30 years at Pinedale. I know who can produce and make noise at the Capital. There is a process of how things are done, how money is already earmarked for certain projects. I have never seen someone go in there and try to fight for the money for their people. I want to recognize your Chapter. Your official gave us a lot of documents, she got here at 10:30. I thought she was the coordinator but she is your secretary. She was in there doing the paperwork. I told her; we only want the agenda. The rest is for the community I said but I read it. I commend your Chapter Officials. You can tell your secretary knows the computer, no problem doing the paperwork. The first thing that caught my attention was his speech and then the Veterans report. I am a Veteran myself. If we are really going to mean business, please vote for him. I see your projects. I tell him go to the communities and work with them. Reach out them and work with them. If he doesn't do the job, you won't see me riding along with him next time. I am asking to vote for him. Thank you to the person who brought the County Clerk's office here with that information. I respect your late husband, President. He was the only Navajo among the crowd who represented the people. Thank you, Officials, and all those here.

VI. REVIEW AND APPROVAL OF APRIL REGULAR MEETING MINUTES

Motion By Alonzo Cohoe

Second by Gerald Henderson

Secretary/ Treasurer Washburn read the minutes into the record. Hard copies were disbursed to in person membership. Minutes available at chapter office, on sanostee website and Facebook before meeting as well. Requested by email was also sent out.

President Haskie: Any questions about the minutes? If not, we will take the vote.

Memberships vote 8 in person in favor, 2 opposed in person (Voting Interrupted)

Randall Bedah: I have a question about the senior center one, is that the one you are talking about? Are we voting about that one?

Secretary/Treasurer Washburn: Yeah, the whole meeting minutes from April.

Randall Bedah: I think everything needs to stay the same, it shouldn't change. You said the chapter house was going to cover it.

President Haskie: We cannot hear you, come over here.

Randall Bedah: No, I'm fine, I can hear you. I'm just asking.

Vice- President Henderson: He is talking about the Senior Center one, he has questions.

President Haskie: We haven't gotten to that item.

Secretary/Treasurer Washburn: It's on the agenda for discussion, you can say it then, Item # 1 under Old Business.

Vice-President Henderson: Let's continue on with the vote.

(Re-Vote)

Memberships vote 10 (8 in person and 2 online) in favor, 2 (2 in person and 0 online) opposed and 1 (1 in person and 0 online) abstained to accept the minutes.

VII. GUEST SPEAKER(S)

1. San Juan County Clerk's Office

Arlenta Horse-Dickie: The first and second map that you have, the first one is the new precinct boundaries. The second one is the results of the redistricting. Precinct 8 and 133 are in the Sanostee area. You guys have two now. The red line down the middle is the boundary, the Sanostee wash that divides it. The smaller part on the bottom is now under Newcomb. There were a lot of changes made. The chapter boundaries are what they wanted us to use and that's why that one part is gone. It has nothing to do with Navajo Nation, just re-districting and matching the Chapter boundaries.

Then you have your senate map and state representative map and county commissioner map. I asked the Chapter for County Road numbers too and I have yet to get that as well. We would appreciate it if someone could.

Secretary/Treasurer Washburn: We don't have county roads here.

Arlenta Horse-Dickie: Your community members are using them.

Vice-President Henderson: That's the Rural Addressing numbers.

Secretary/Treasurer Washburn: Yeah, it's the Tribal Routes.

Arlenta Horse- Dickie: Can we get a copy of that?

Secretary/Treasurer Washburn: Yeah, we can.

Arlenta Horse-Dickie: The pink flyer are three ways to vote, this does not change. Absentee, Early or in person. It's up to you. We try to accommodate every voter. If you need an absentee ballot, you fill out an application. There is a deadline for it, you can mail it, early voting areas or the day of. All locations will be closed for Memorial Day. Voting location sites are still the same as well. You can register to vote and vote the same day. They'll need proof of who they are and where they live. Marianne brought some sample ballots. She also brough pictures ballots too. There are the Democratic, Republican and Libertarian candidates and you vote in your party. If you are not in either, you can change your voter registration and vote in this election. The large ones are for the whole county, but the smaller one is for Sanostee area.

Ursula Bedah: Can you apply online to vote?

Arlenta Horse-Dickie: Are you wanting to vote this election?

Ursula Bedah: I am a registered voter, asking for other people.

Arlenta Horse-Dickie: You can register to vote, but the books are closed. If they want to vote, they need to bring in their documents on the same day of voting.

Ursula Bedah: Is there a way to register online?

Arlenta Horse-Dickie: Yes, but we will hold you registration until it reopens. Best option is to do same day of election registration.

VIII. OLD BUSINESS:

1. ~~Resolution~~ ~~No.~~ ~~TAT 22-05-37.~~ AN ACT APPROVING THE INTRAGOVERNMENTAL OFFICE SPACE USE AGREEMENT WITH SANOSTEE CHAPTER AND SANOSTEE SENIOR CENTER.

Secretary/Treasurer Washburn read the resolution into record and explained the areas on the Agreement that need to be filled in. Once it's supported with the resolution, it will go back to the Window Rock office.

Mary Smith: I don't understand things in English, it needs to be explained in Navajo to us. That's all she did, in English.

President Haskie: We need to motion before we start the discussion or questions.

Motion by Mary Smith **Second by Randall Bedah**

Mary Smith: I don't understand the writing, explain it in Navajo. Then I might have questions about it. It's just rushed as always. The meeting is just always in English!

President Haskie: The Chapter works with the Senior center, Headstart and the post office. These agreements are being asked from Window Rock to have these in place. It's for the purpose of the bills. It's hard separate the those because they are together. If it was separate, it would be easier. We will also need to include the size of their location. It also includes repairs; the Chapter will help. Like the electric was ruined and the Chapter paid for that. Those things, it will say who takes care of it, if something comes up. It will be in this agreement who is responsible.

Vice-President Henderson: How long is this for?

Secretary/Treasurer Washburn: It says on Page 2, assigned with Officials terms.

President Haskie: In the terms of agreement, it will start today to March 1, 2025. It will follow the Officials term and end when the new Officials begin. Then they will have another agreement in place.

Secretary/Treasurer Washburn: In the compensation area, the agreement states, the Senior Center will take care of everything on their own. Which is not what we have been doing. We cover their sewer, water, electric and propane.

Do we continue to do that, we need to change the agreement and state that? Are we going to request a payment from them, if not, it needs to state NONE? It needs to go in here and all areas are included in the agreement.

President Haskie: The Senior Center gets money for their utilities, it's already in the department. Because the Center is inside the Chapter, it's all together and paid together.

Mary Smith: Back then, has it always been under the Chapter, why do you want to change it? Just keep paying together. The Chapter gets money too. I think you are trying to separate them. That's how you want to make it, is that what you are trying to do?

Vice-President Henderson: No.

President Haskie: Back then, they were in their own building. It was much clearer and they paid for their own. Once they moved into the Chapter, they didn't make the agreement on how it was going to work. That's where the questions started coming from. They do have utilities money, but it was never agreed upon how it was setup. The Chapter had to pay for it because it's in the Chapter. It just needs to be clearer and in writing how it's going to work.

Vice-President Henderson: When they were in their own building, they paid for it.

Mary Smith: Why don't you ask the leaders over there? There only a few people here too. It's difficult. I am thinking about the elderlies here, they enjoy eating there and even when they could eat inside.

President Haskie: The agreement is being and asked of us to put in place. The Headstart had the same thing too. It is saying the Chapter can help.

Mary Smith: Where is the supervisor? Why is my little brother not here to speak about this? Did you even ask him about it? It's not okay with him not here.

Secretary/Treasurer Washburn: He brought his recommendation to the Chapter, Item A, he put one dollar. Item B, he didn't change that, which he should have, if he wants the Chapter to pay for the utilities. He did not. The only thing he put was that his office was going to pay the Chapter, one dollar. Which then shows, he is wanting his department to cover all the costs. It's not what we are trying to do, we want to continue to provide these services. This agreement is where you want to change it.

President Haskie: Frank did turn in his request. He said his department will pay one dollar to the Chapter. That's all he requested in the document.

Secretary/Treasurer Washburn: We need to make a decision. If the Chapter is going to pay for it, we need to state that in this agreement. The Chapter will pay for utilities and not ask for any payment from the Department.

Randall Bedah: I agree with they way you said it.

Berlinda Dickson: Is there a way you can table this until he is here to talk about it.

President Haskie: There are still questions about it. The main person isn't here. Like Mary said, there is only a few people here too.

**Substitute motion to table by Randall Bedah Second by Mary Smith
Memberships vote 12 (9 in person and 3 online) in favor, 0 opposed and 4 (4 in person)
abstained to TABLE this resolution.**

Harrison Barber: I would like to state why I abstained for my vote. It's not correct to have the same person do a main motion and substitute motion.

President Haskie: No, it's switched for the table. It's not the same person.

Secretary/Treasurer Washburn: Yes, that's what I have, not the same person to motion.

II. NEW BUSINESS:

1. Resolution No. TAT-22-05-37. ACCEPTING AND APPROVING THE FINANCIAL REPORT FOR THE MONTH OF APRIL 2022 WITH ATTACHMENT A & B.

Secretary/ Treasurer Washburn and read financial reports with attachment A & B.: Budget to Actual, Revenue and Expenditures and Balance Sheet to membership. Reports were provided to membership by paper document, Zoom and Facebook live.

Motion by Gerald Henderson Second by Lindsey Benally

No Discussion.

Memberships vote 8 (6 in person and 2 online) in favor, 0 opposed and 1 (1 in person) abstained to approve the financial reporting and resolution.

2. **Resolution No. TAT-22-05-38.** APPROVING THE CHAPTER ADMINISTRATION'S PROJECT APPLICATION TO EXPEND CHAPTER PUBLIC EMPLOYMENT PROGRAM (PEP) FUNDS TO ADVERTISE, ACCEPT APPLICATIONS, INTERVIEW AND HIRE FOR TWO (2) RURAL ADDRESSING TECHNICIANS FOR ONE MONTH.

Secretary/Treasurer Washburn read resolution into record.

Motion by Alonzo Cohoe

Second by Randall Bedah

Vice-President Henderson: A couple years ago, it was worked on. Two of the girls were hired. Some roads got road numbers, even up to the residents. Whoever gets hired, has to have to good knowledge. I know they were working with Window Rock. Are they going to go through training? I don't remember the persons name they worked with. They said it was almost done. The next phase was put numbers on the home. Then it phased it. I think all the numbers are bought and in storage.

Secretary/Treasurer Washburn: Thank you for the question, I am sorry, I didn't add that into my presentation. Yes, these individuals are going to have to be trained under Community Development in Window Rock by Mr. Baldwin. He is in charge of the Rural Addressing for the Navajo Nation and you have to get his training prior to any work. Once they have access into the system, then it will tell him what's needed or already done. The numbers are already purchased. For the past two years the Chapter has advertised for someone to take on this project on. Only one person applied and quit a week later. No one has applied and finished it. It is about 85 to 90 % complete. That's why there is only a month allocated. Then our Chapter will be complete.

Edward Smith: The setup is through a computer application, not just driving around house to house and checking who has a road number or not? Some of us go by directions to the homes.

Randall Bedah: Is anyone going to get a house number?

Secretary/Treasurer Washburn: Not everyone is going to get house numbers, I think the criteria was and Gerald verified, it's two homes or more. They get home numbers. We did ask, there are new homes, so the map has to have those included.

President Haskie: We would like to request to you all, have someone apply for this job. It doesn't matter if it's a man or woman. We need two people to do this job. It's used for emergency, so have people apply.

Mary Smith: The office has not Coordinator or Accountant, the position you are talking about, does it keep going? Who is responsible? I want to know. Do you keep everything going? Are you working with Title 26, that you can do that? Can you use the money and keep going? That happened in Sheepsprings, they didn't have anyone in that office, they closed the Chapter. I want to know that.

President Haskie: There are 2 PEP Workers who are watching the Office. All the budget, checking, all of that, the Agency Office is taking care of that until someone is hired. They take care of those and have the documentation together. Matilda is the person who takes care of it. There are other chapters in the same situation, us as Chapter Officials have to oversee. It is up to me, the Agency Office wrote to me, you oversee the Chapter. I do oversee it. I even clarified in a memo too.

Memberships vote 20 (18 in person and 2 online) in favor, 0 opposed and 1 (1 in person) abstained to accept the resolution.

3. **Resolution No. TAT-22-05-39.** AN ACT ACCEPTING THE BUDGET REVISION IN FUND 15 IN THE AMOUNT OF \$3,337.18 FROM HEAVY EQUIPMENT OPERATOR TO SUMMER YOUTH SUPERVISOR.

Secretary/Treasurer Washburn read resolution into record.

Motion by Randall Bedah

Second by Alonzo Cohoe

No Discussion.

Memberships vote 16 (13 in person and 3 online) in favor, 0 opposed and 1 (1 in person) abstained to accept the resolution.

4. **Resolution No. TAT-22-05-40.** APPROVING THE CHAPTER ADMINISTRATION'S PROJECT APPLICATION TO EXPEND CHAPTER PUBLIC EMPLOYMENT PROGRAM (PEP) FUNDS TO ADVERTISE, ACCEPT APPLICATIONS, INTERVIEW AND HIRE FOR ONE (1) SUMMER YOUTH SUPERVISOR FOR 7 WEEKS.

Secretary/Treasurer Washburn read resolution into record.

Motion by Randall Bedah

Second by Alonzo Cohoe

Vangee Nez: What age are you talking about?

President Haskie: High School and College students? The students or supervisor?

Memberships vote 18 (13 in person and 5 online) in favor, 0 opposed and 1 (1 in person) abstained to accept the resolution.

~~5. **Resolution rescinding Michael Goldsun's rescind resolution.** (Removed from agenda by sponsor)~~

~~6. **Resolution supporting and endorsing the Helium exploration and production activities.** (Removed from agenda by sponsor)~~

~~7. **Resolution having a Memorandum of Agreement between Navajo Nation Oil & Gas and Sanostee Chapter.** (Removed from agenda by sponsor)~~

III. REPORT(S):

1. **Council Delegate, Amber Crotty- Not present on the call or in person, when called to report.**

2. **Community Health Representative, Berlinda Dickson**

Berlinda Dickson reported. Been a CHR for the past 15 years, I enjoy my job and working with elders. It's apart of my scope of work. I am licensed with the State of NM. I stay within my scope of work and I follow it anytime I am on the job. Now that we are at 75%, we as CHR are allowed to go back in to the homes. I am doing vitals now. We were approved by Window Rock to continue. If you want to know about our COVID situation, here is the website. We are no longer on the hotspot list. All the information and the Monday morning report from HCOC is all on there. April 18th and April 27th, I was told to go to Window Rock to pick up these tests. I have over 2,500 COVID test kits. The Chapter had some but they found out they are expiring next month. They are all in the PPE Boxes over there. We gave out some during graduation, they had tests in them and there was 69 that we gave out. It is easy to read these kits, we have grandchildren that can read the instructions. I help elders who are unable to understand the English instructions. I have not heard of any positive cases. If nothing from website or public health nurse, then there usually is none. We are still required to wear our masks here. I monitored the graduation and no one sanitized their hands. Even the children were touching everything. We still need to be careful and sanitize. Thank you to our leaders. When I first started, I kept asking for handicap ramps. Some of my high risks are getting ramps now and it's good to see. More will get some. I tell people, I can refer you but you have to follow the Chapter policies to qualify. Then people received their \$2,000 check and I told them get a money order, go to the Chapter and sign up to get your septic tank cleaned out. They are doing that. Then housing discretionary, the Chapter is helping those referrals I advised them needed help. It's good to see these moving forward. We started our screening up again, I did that in Cove at the Elder feast. They enjoyed themselves. They all wore their mask. Frank took supplies out there and gave them out as well. I also gave out some of my supplies to them out there. There are currently a lot of mice and ticks outside. I'll be giving out traps soon too, I got 50 boxes ready to go. There is talk about the Chapter being shut down, that can't happen. The services to the people are highly utilized. Our elders need diapers and the Chapter has me sign them out and I take them out to their homes. I really rely on the Chapter.

Summer Youth, I am looking forward to talking with the students. Giving them health education. I used to do group forms but now it's individually. I get questioned a lot about them but they are coming from IHS. Any time I talk with clients, I fill these out. I get your signature and we turn them into IHS and it goes into the system. Your doctor is able to see that we had an interaction. When I get to work here, I get my service unit, inspect it and then I always check with the office for my messages. Afterwards, I go to Senior Center and speak with the supervisor to make sure he doesn't have any referrals or welfare checks that need to be done. We all work together. Sometimes I help up there and deliver food too. I have 498 people in the community in Sanostee. I know I have visited over 300 to date.

Vice-President Henderson: Thank you for all you do for our community. The high risk, which area do you see? Just one area?

Berlinda Dickson: In all directions besides the West side. Some are bed bound, which are high risk who have no family support or anyone else to help them. I have three slots out of 10. I have to two that I am trying to get on board. I do check on them.

Vice-President Henderson: Overall, how many total?

Berlinda Dickson: I have 7. I can have more than 10.

Vice-President Henderson: Is it just certain areas? Like Table Mesa?

Berlinda Dickson: Littlewater, South and Local and North side. I need more to get on my list.

3. Grazing Official, Alonzo Cohoe

Alonzo Cohoe reported. 10 Tally counts done in the past month. 1 homesite lease. Handed a lot of applications but no appointments for field clearance. Agency and District meetings are done for the month. Trying to do as many tally counts as I can. I am probably up to 80 done for this year and have another 20 more to go. My brand book, we have a lot who have not had their counts done in over 20 years. There are still some who need to probate and transfers. There are some that don't live here anymore. Do we suspend or revoke those? We are in that situation. For the past two weeks, it's been so windy, sand everywhere. There are horses taking off from their foals because they can't feed them. There were two that went down and the foal stayed with its mom. I never found the foal. This past Friday, a foal was in the right of way and no mom in sight. The ranger and I caught it and he hauled it away. Take care of your horses, bring them home and feed them. There is nothing out there. The cows have already headed up the mountain. I don't know what we are going to do come July up there too. There is water up there but it's not enough. Keep that in mind. Rain isn't happening. We are in an ongoing drought. No fires outside. Cook inside. Know what you are doing and be aware. During the wind storm, the burials sites that had flowers, etc. Those items are being eaten by livestock. Keep an eye on those family plots. We have a work session on Thursday and Friday, Resource and Development Committee of the Navajo Nation regarding burials. I will be going there. We need to see what laws need be changed regarding that. Call me if you have any suggestions, etc. regarding the policy and procedures. 505-354-3028, call me to set up a tally count. Do them before you take them up the mountain.

Tommy Nakai: I wanted to ask Alonzo, if he can set up a Zoom meeting. Sometimes we take care of certain people and unable to attend the meetings. Elouise used to set that up.

Alonzo Cohoe: I don't have Zoom but I do have a teleconference line. We will give out the numbers when the Sanostee news is setup. I do provide PowerPoint presentations sometimes.

4. Tse Alnaozti'i Veterans Organization

Leo Billey reported. We just completed the Veterans meeting as well, around 1:30. We talked about Memorial Day. We will post the flag outside.

Not sure what else will be going on that day. We may request this building to be opened. There isn't much participation, just only about 10 today that came to the meeting. I always talk about the protest, April 18th at Council Chambers. I asked Northern Agency to join but no one showed up. Who showed up was the MMIW, Sexual assault and Helium advocates. No one for the Veterans issues. People there also stated they hadn't gotten their ARPA money yet either. We met at Shiprock outside and there wasn't a lot of people either. The next meeting will be at June at Teec Nos Pos Chapter. Our next TVO meeting will be June 12th.

5. Chapter Business Update

President Haskie: You have the written report in your papers. I'll have Secretary go through it.

Secretary/Treasurer Washburn read the "May 2022 Chapter Update".

6. ALERT/CERT Team Update

Vice-President Henderson reported. There was a house fire, Freddie Chase's family. The house was a total loss. American Red Cross helped the family. We also did a donation drive. Then on the West side, there was shade house that caught fire that the children caused. Two vehicles were a total loss. I thought it wasn't true, but Fire Department called. I called Jourdan to check on it, she grabbed the fire extinguishers. Her and her husband tried to use those to help at the scene. People can also be a danger to the situation. Running around in their slippers, trying to direct where the Fire Department should park. They've been trained on how to handle these situations and don't have to listen to what others are saying. Then another incident, a vehicle roll over, I asked Jourdan to go over since it was right there. There two subjects involved and they were okay. We get random calls all the time. Just like the other day, someone said there was someone laying on the side of the road. It was trash in a bag. We try to respond to the calls that come in. We keep in contact with the Fire Department. We just want people to know what we work with. Jourdan is really working on getting the sewer septic tank connection for the ALERT building. That's all we have going on.

7. Navajo Transitional Energy Company, Helium Development- Not present on the call or in person, when called to report.

8. Sanostee Day School Board- Not present on the call. Written report provided. Report read to membership by Secretary/Treasurer Washburn.

Motion by Alonzo Cohoe

Second by Harrison Barber

Memberships vote 13 (10 in person and 3 online) in favor, 0 opposed and 1 (1 in person) abstained to accept the reports.

IV. NEXT MEETING:

1. June 2022 Planning Meeting: 06/05/2022 @ 1 pm
2. June 2022 Regular Chapter Meeting: 06/19/2022 @ 1 pm

President Haskie: There is a special meeting scheduled May 21st @ 1 o'clock. In regards to learning more about Helium in our community. Those who are still not sure of what it is and what it's all about, please come out.

V. CONCLUSION OF MEETING; ANNOUNCEMENTS

1. May 15, 2022- Veterans Organization Meeting
2. May 15, 2022- Regular Chapter Meeting

3. May 17, 2022- CLUPC Meeting
4. May 21, 2022- Ranchers Roundtable/Permittee Meeting
5. May 22, 2022- Parent Planning Meeting for Graduation/Promotion Event
6. May 28, 2022- Community Clean Up/ Free Dumpster Day

VI. ADJOURNMENT

Motion to adjourn by Alonzo Cohoe

Second by Leo Billey

President Haskie: Also, the Chapter House is ready to be used. The electrical work is done, so we can move back up there. Before we move back up there, we would like to have a blessing ceremony for it. Then we will have our meetings back there, starting in June.

Vangee Nez: I was wondering if Road Committee or CLUPC did an update report?

President Haskie: No, but we can ask them next time to report.

Memberships vote 12 in favor (9 in person and 3 online), 0 opposed and 1 (1 in person) abstained to adjourn the meeting.

Meeting adjourned at 4:55 p.m.

Submitted by: Secretary/ Treasurer Jourdan Washburn: _____ on 05/19/2022.

Chapter Administration Rec'vd: _____

